
FERRIS STATE UNIVERSITY 

Substance Abuse and Health Promotion Committee Meeting 
November 9, 2004 11AM-12PM 
 
Attendance:  Jim Van Treese, Peter Balanda, Keith Jewett, Joseph 

Wist, Jessica Rush,  
Mary Roehrig, Mary Steeno, Tom Lewinski, Matt Johnson 

 
1. Jim Van Treese called meeting to order. 

2. Minutes from October, 2004 reviewed and approved 

3. Old business discussed  

4. Manuel Rupe, FSU general counsel is willing to come and talk with 
committee regarding policy and risk issues.  He requested we 
write out questions ahead of time and send them to him ahead of 
time.  We decided to have committee members email questions to 
Jim Van Treese and Jim would collate them and forward them before 
Thanksgiving to Mr. Rupe with the request that he come to our 
January 2005 meeting. 

 
5. We also discussed that we may want to invite Celeste Becher-

Girard to speak at a future committee meeting.   
 

6. The remaining details of the Smoke-Out where debugged and 
everything appears to be okay. 

 
7. Matt noted student government is considering a travel fair prior 

to spring break which might offer opportunities for the committee 
to be involved in.  He’ll forward committee members more 
information on it and also on other student government issues 
that might merit our support. 

 
8. Tom indicated he is involved in a grant proposal that he will 

forward to committee members for review.  Committee members will 
review the grant, and then send Jim a yes or no vote regarding 
Tom’s request that our committee formally support this grant 
proposal.   

 
9. There also was discussion on web page issues like health 

promotions links.  Any web ideas should be shared with Tom.    

10. Meeting adjourned 
 
 

Next meeting January 11, 2005 at Birkham Health Center 11am 

 


